Descendants of Philip Hartley

Generation No. 1

1. PHILIP¹ HARTLEY was born Abt. 1755, and died Abt. 1829. He married MARY SIFORD OR SIFFERT.

Notes for PHILIP HARTLEY:

Philip Hartley is found in the 1800 Allegheny County, Maryland Census, (pg 5) head of household, age category 45 years and more; 3 males under 10 (Thomas, 1791; Abijah 1793; Joseph 1795) 1 male 10-16 (John 1789); 1 male 16-26 (?); 1 female under 10 (Margaret) and 1 female 45 & on (wife Mary).

The History of Alleghany County, Maryland, states that the family "Hartley" settled in the early 1700's in the area of a town named "Old Town". Old Town, Maryland is located on the north bank of the Potomac River in Alleghany County, the south bank of the Potomac River is in Virginia (now West Virginia). It is possible that Philip and Mary at one time or another lived in Virginia.

In the early 1800's, Philip migrated to south central Ohio, settling in what would become Pike County. He is listed in the book entitled "Early Scioto Valley, Ohio Settlers" as settling there around 1812. His name also appears in a publication "Southern Ohio Tax Payers" as paying chattle taxes in 1826 and 1829.

"The Scioto Gazette", Vol. XV, Thursday, 20 Jul 1815, No. 748, pp. 33, "A list of letters left at the post office in Chillicothe includes....Phillip Hartly...", this puts Philip Hartley in Ross County in 1815.

Children of PHILIP HARTLEY and MARY SIFFERT are:

- 2. i. THOMAS² HARTLEY, b. 20 Mar 1788, Maryland; d. 14 Jan 1875, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- 3. ii. JOHN HARTLEY, b. 1789; d. Aft. 1860, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- 4. iii. ABIJAH HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1793; d. Bef. 1870, Pike County, OH.
 - iv. JOSEPH HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1795, Virginia; m. (1) MARY FLORCE, 28 Nov 1815, Ross County, OH; m.
 (2) PATSY COTTRILL, 05 Mar 1822, Pike County, OH.
 - v. MARGARET HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1796; m. ISAAC CLARK, 10 Jun 1819, Pike Co., OH.
- 5. vi. ISAAC SR. HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1799, Maryland; d. Bef. 1850, Pike Co., OH.
- 6. vii. PHILIP JR. HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1800, Maryland; d. Bef. 1880 Wapello County, Iowa.
- 7. viii. ELIZABETH HARTLEY, b. 09 Jan 1812, Jackson County, OH; d. 14 Aug 1897, Decatur County, Iowa.

Generation No. 2

2. THOMAS² HARTLEY (*PHILIP*¹) was born 20 Mar 1788 in Maryland, and died 14 Jan 1875 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH. He married PRUDENCE NEWELL 06 Feb 1817 in Jackson County, OH, daughter of HIBERT NEWELL and MARY CLIFFORD. She was born 29 Sep 1796 in Hardy County, WVA., and died 25 Aug 1876 in Jackson County, OH.

Notes for THOMAS HARTLEY:

From Thomas Hartley's will: "I give my daughter, Abitha Newell, \$600.00 in money and all of the household goods and furniture of every kind which may be at the time of my decease and the balance of my money and goods, chattel and notes and credits after the funeral expenses of myself and my wife are paid, I wish to be equally distributed between my son, Albert, and daughters, Malinda Vanscoy, Eliza Hartley and Marilla Downard."

Apparently, Abitha Hartley Newell, was a widow of Isaac Newell, at the time the will was written. Abitha and her daughters appear as members of the Thomas Hartley household in both the 1860 and 1870 census.

Alfred Hartley is not mentioned in the will which would indicate that he died before the will was written.

Eliza Hartley Hartley and her husband received her share of the estate \$370.32 on 11 Feb 1880 and Malinda Hartley Vanscoy and Marilla Hartley Downard received \$404.75 each. Eliza received a lesser amount because Hibert had an outstanding balance of \$34.42 on a note Thomas held.

More About THOMAS HARTLEY: Burial: Jan 1875, Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH Census: 1820, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH Military service: Bet. 30 Aug - 09 Oct 1812, Private, War of 1812, Capt Gray's Co. Source: Judy Mason - bjm @coredcs.com Tax List:: 1819, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH

Notes for PRUDENCE NEWELL: Buried in Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH. Gravestone reads "Died, August 25, 1876, aged 79 years, 10 months, 26 days."

Thomas and Prudence were married by Daniel Harrel. Jackson County, OH Marriage Microfilm.

More About PRUDENCE NEWELL: Age: 25 Aug 1876, 79 years, 10 months, 26 days at the time of death Burial:: Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH

Children of THOMAS HARTLEY and PRUDENCE NEWELL are:

- MALINDA LINDY³ HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1820, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 30 Mar 1882, Ross County, OH.
- 9. ii. SARAH (SALLY) HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1823, Jackson County, OH.
- 10. iii. ABITHA (HIBITHA) HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1824, Jackson County, Ohio.
- 11. iv. ALBERT HARTLEY, b. 11 Dec 1827, Limerick, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 18 Jun 1898, Limerick, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- 12. v. MARILLA HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1830, Ohio; d. 15 Feb 1915, Jackson County, OH.
 - vi. ALFRED HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1833; d. Bef. 1875, Jackson County, OH; m. CATHERINE H. MARTIN, 13 Apr 1856, Jackson County, OH.

More About ALFRED HARTLEY: Burial: Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH

13. vii. ELIZA HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1831; d. 1903, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

3. JOHN² HARTLEY (*PHILIP*¹) was born 1789, and died Aft. 1860 in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH. He married (1) ELIZA BURKS. She died 01 Apr 1864. He married (2) RUTH NEWELL 01 May 1813 in Ross County, OH, daughter of ISAAC NEWELL and ABIGAIL VANSCOY.

Notes for JOHN HARTLEY:

John Hartley married Ruth Newell 1 May 1813 in Ross County, OH, the daughter of Isaac Newell and Abigail Vanscoy. He later married Eliza Ann Burks 19 Dec 1833 in Jackson County, OH, the daughter of John Burks and Ann Pugh.

Excerps from "Hanging Rock Iron Region", 1916, Page 411

"The list of taxpayers in Jackson Township in 1819 was as follows Thomas Hartley, John Hartley "

John Hartley, along with his brother Thomas, served as a Private in the War of 1812 in Capt. John Gray's Co., (probably from Ross County) from August 30 until Oct. 9, 1812.

The 1820 census of Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH shows John Hartley, age 26-44 (31); two sons under 10 (Joseph and Phillip); one daughter under 10 (unknown); and his wife 16-25 (Ruth). They are residing near Ruth's father Isaac Newell.

In the 1830 census John, 40-50 (41) is again found living in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH, with his wife 30-40; one son 5-10 (Hibert); two sons 10-15 (Joseph and Phillip); one daughter under 5; two daughters 5-10 (Abigail and another unknown); and one daughter 10-15 (unknown).

Ruth Newell Hartley died and John married for a second time to Eliza Ann Burks in 1833.

John is found at age 51 with his second wife, Eliza, age 30, still living in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH, in the 1840 census. They have one son 5-10 (John 6); one son 15-20 (Hibert 15); two sons 20-30 (Joseph and Phillip); one daughter 10-15; and two daughters 15-20.

Marriage Notes for John and Ruth Newell: IGI, 1994 Edition, LV, NV, LDS Family History Center.

Notes for Eliza Ann Burks: Eliza was married to her sister Elizabeth's husband's father, John Hartley. She was approximately 20 years younger than him.

Marriage Notes for John and Eliza Burks: IGI, 1994 Edition, LV, NV, LDS Family History Center

More About JOHN HARTLEY: Census: 1850, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH Military service: Bet. 30 Aug - 09 Oct 1812, Private, War 1812, Capt. John Gray's Co. Occupation: Farmer

More About ELIZA BURKS: Age: 53y 10m 4d at the time of death Burial: Brocks Corner Cem., St. Rt. 27A, Jackson County, OH

Children of JOHN HARTLEY and ELIZA BURKS are:

14.

i. MARTHA FRANCES³ HARTLEY, b. 17 Jan 1838, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 27 Aug 1927, Chanute, Kansas.

ii. MARY R. HARTLEY, b. 06 Jan 1839, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 06 Dec 1864, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

More About MARY R. HARTLEY: Burial: Brocks Corner Cem., St. Rt. 27A, Jackson County, OH

iii. LAFAYETTE HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1843, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; m. MARY JANE TICKNER, 10 May 1865, Jackson County, OH.

Children of JOHN HARTLEY and RUTH NEWELL are:

- iv. PHILIP³ HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1814, Vinton Co., OH; m. JANE FRESHOUR, 08 May 1856, Ross County, OH.
- 15. v. JOSEPH HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1815, Ohio; d. Aft. 1880, Jackson County, Ohio.
- 16. vi. ABIGAIL HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1825, Ohio; d. 14 Jun 1860.
 - vii. HIBERT HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1825, Ohio; d. 1912, Ross County, OH; m. ELIZA HARTLEY, 24 Dec 1846, Jackson County, Ohio; b. 1831, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 1903, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, Ohio.
- 17. viii. ELIZABETH HARTLEY, b. 10 May 1832, Ohio; d. 02 Mar 1905, Camp Creek Twp., Pike Co., OH.
- 18. ix. JOHN M. JR. HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1833, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH.

4. ABIJAH² HARTLEY (*PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1793, and died Bef. 1870 in Pike County, OH. He married (1) SERENA ANN. He married (2) RUTH ANN FITZPATRICK 08 Jul 1858 in Pike Co., OH.

Notes for ABIJAH HARTLEY:

Obijah Hartley is listed as being in a company raised in Ross County during the War of 1812. He served as a Private in Capt. Joseph Rockhold's Co. from July 28 until September 5, 1813. Pike County had not been formed at the time.

Abijah Hartley is listed in "History of Lower Scioto Valley, Ohio"(1884) Chapter XI, Jackson Twp., as "among the early pioneers." He came into Jackson Twp., Pike County, Ohio, sometime around 1820-1830. Jackson Twp., Pike County borders Jackson County at the north edge of the county line.

In the 1840 census of Liberty Township, Jackson County, Ohio, Abijah is listed between 40-50- years of age; wife 30-40-; 1 male 5-10; 2 males 10-15; 1 male 15-20; 2 females under 5; 1 female 5-10; and 1 female 30-40(Serena).

In the 1850 census of Liberty Township, Jackson County, Ohio, Abijah is listed as being 53 years of age and born in Maryland.

On 5 Jun 1852, Abijah and Serena Ann sold 77 75/100 acres to Isaac Pancake for \$100.00. Land in Sec. 28, Twp. 7, Range 20, Pike County.

On 24 Aug. 1852, the same land was sold back for the same amount. Apparently this land sale had secured a loan.

On 29 Sep 1856, Abijah sold his land to John Stoley for \$350.00.

In the 1860 census, he was listed as owning real estate valued at \$100.00 and personal property worth \$50.00 on Mutton Run. Mutton Run Road is still there, a dead end that runs up a hollow from a county road and stops before the top of the ridge.

On 20 Dec 1862, Nancy Fitzpatrick sold 39 acres in Sec 29, Twp 7, Range 20, Pike County for \$50.00 to Abijah.

On 14 Feb 1863, Abijah and Ruth Ann and other heirs of Philip Fitzpatrick, sold to Alfred Wilcox some 80 acres in Sec 29, Twp 7, Range 20, Pike County for \$110.00.

On 13 Feb 1866, Abijah and Ruth Ann sold 1/4 acre to the same Alfred Wilcox for \$5.00 This was in the same section as the above.

Abijah had a farm on Mutton Run in Jackson Township, Pike County, Ohio. He served in Capt. John Rockhold's company from Ross County, Ohio in the War of 1812. After his death, Ruth Ann married David Shafer and they are buried at Allen Chapel Cemetery, Pike County, Ohio.

More About ABIJAH HARTLEY: Census: 1850, Liberty Twp, Jackson Twp, Jackson County, OH Military service: Bet. 28 Jul - 05 Sep 1913, Private, War of 1812, Capt. Joseph Rockhold's Co. Source: 04 Apr 1999, Terry L. Hartley - thartley@logan.net

Notes for RUTH ANN FITZPATRICK: Children of Abijah Hartley and Ruth Fitzpatrick are:

George Hartley, b: Abt. 1860 John Thomas Hartley, b: Abt. 1863 Levi Hartley, b: 1865. He married Manda A. Denny, 6 Mar 1898 in Pike County, OH James Hartley, b: 1868 David Hartley, b: 1869, d: 1871

More About RUTH ANN FITZPATRICK: Burial:: 1902, Allen Chapel Cemetery, Pike County, OH Children of ABIJAH HARTLEY and SERENA ANN are:

- i. MARGARET³ HARTLEY, b. 1831.
- ii. DANIEL HARTLEY, b. 1834.
- iii. ABIJAH JR. HARTLEY, b. 1836, Ohio; d. Bef. 1880, Pike County, OH.
 - iv. WILLIAM HARTLEY, b. 1842.
 - v. ARCHIBALD HARTLEY, b. 1850; d. 1906; m. REBECCA A. WOODS, 06 Mar 1873, Pike Co., OH.

Children of ABIJAH HARTLEY and RUTH FITZPATRICK are:

- vi. GEORGE³ HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1860.
- vii. JOHN THOMAS HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1863, Pike County, Ohio; d. 1935, Ross County, Ohio.
- viii. LEVI HARTLEY, b. 1865; m. MANDA A. DENNY, 06 Mar 1898, Pike County, OH.
 - ix. JAMES HARTLEY, b. 1868.
 - x. DAVID H. HARTLEY, b. 1869; d. 1871.

5. ISAAC SR.² HARTLEY (*PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1799 in Maryland, and died Bef. 1850 in Pike Co., OH. He married CATHERINE CLARK 11 Jan 1821 in Jackson Co., OH.

More About CATHERINE CLARK: Census: 1850, Jackson County, OH

Children of ISAAC HARTLEY and CATHERINE CLARK are:

- ISAAC JR.³ HARTLEY, b. 29 Aug 1824, Liberty Twp, Jackson Twp, Jackson County, OH; d. 05 Feb 1904, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH.
 - ii. THOMAS HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1825.
 - iii. MARGARET HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1827.
 - iv. ELIZABETH HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1831.
 - v. HANNAH HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1835.
 - vi. MARY CATHERINE HARTLEY, b. 25 Mar 1837, Liberty Twp., Jackson Co., OH; d. 19 Feb 1938, Jackson County, OH; m. JOHN HENRY GROW, 16 Jan 1858, Jackson Co., OH.

6. PHILIP JR.² HARTLEY (*PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1800 in Maryland, and died in Bef. 1880 Wapello County, Iowa. He married SUSAN COTTRILL, daughter of JAMES COTTRELL. She was born 23 Nov 1809 in Henrico County, Virginia.

Children of PHILIP HARTLEY and SUSAN COTTRILL are:

- DORCUS³ HARTLEY, b. 10 Mar 1832, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 09 Nov 1917, Chillicothe, Wapello County, Iowa; m. HIRAM CLARK, 20 Feb 1853, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 01 Jan 1833, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 21 Jan 1898, Chillicothe, Wapello County, Iowa.
- ii. LAVINNIA HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1835; m. PHILIP DAVIS, 17 Jun 1853, Wapello County, Iowa.
- iii. MARGARET HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1836; m. JACOB WALLER, 22 Apr 1872.
- iv. ALMOND L. HARTLEY, b. Jan 1841, Ohio; d. 12 Jul 1932, Dahlonega, Wapella County, Iowa; m. MARY JUDSON, 29 Jan 1863, Wapella County, Iowa; b. 25 Feb 1842, Pennsylvania; d. 24 Aug 1919, Center Twp., Ottumwa, Wapella County, Iowa.
- v. MARY HARTLEY, b. 1842.
- vi. PHILLIP I. HARTLEY, b. 12 Apr 1844, Ohio; d. 15 Nov 1928, Ottumwa, Wapella County, Iowa.
- vii. ALEXANDER HARTLEY, b. Mar 1848, Ohio; m. (1) SARAH COCKWILL, 18 Feb 1868; m. (2) ANNIE LEONARD, 07 Apr 1880, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 1855.
- viii. RHODA REONA HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1849, Ohio; m. DANIEL COTTRILL.
- ix. WILLIAM HARTLEY, b. 05 Jan 1852, Chillicothe, Wapello County, Iowa; d. 06 Mar 1936, Ottumwa, Wapella County, Iowa; m. MARY LUCINDA ABRAHAM, 09 Aug 1885, Dahlonega, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 1867; d. 21 Jul 1934, Ottumwa, Wapella County, Iowa.
- x. ALBERT HARTLEY.

22.

19.

20.

7. ELIZABETH² HARTLEY (*PHILIP*¹) was born 09 Jan 1812 in Jackson County, OH, and died 14 Aug 1897 in Decatur County, Iowa. She married WILLIAM CLARK 16 Jun 1829 in Pike County, Ohio. He was born 04 Jan 1806 in Jackson County, Ohio, and died 23 Dec 1870 in Wapello County, Iowa.

Children of ELIZABETH HARTLEY and WILLIAM CLARK are:

- ABSALOM³ CLARK, b. 29 Oct 1830, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, Ohio; d. 07 Oct 1912, Washington Twp., Harrison County, Missouri; m. ELIZABETH TIMBERMAN, 12 Jul 1849, Jackson County, Ohio; b. 1828, Ohio; d. 11 Nov 1883, Washington Twp., Harrison COunty, Missouri.
- ii. HIRAM CLARK, b. 01 Jan 1833, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 21 Jan 1898, Chillicothe, Wapello County, Iowa; m. DORCUS HARTLEY, 20 Feb 1853, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 10 Mar 1832, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 09 Nov 1917, Chillicothe, Wapello County, Iowa.
- iii. ANTHONY WAYNE CLARK, b. 1837, Jackson County, Ohio; d. Aft. 1925, Iowa; m. (1) RHODA WARREN, 25 Dec 1859, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 1844, Jackson County, Ohio; m. (2) CLARA J. HORNBACK DRAPER, 19 Apr 1922, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 1874, Tama County, Iowa.
- iv. ELIZABETH ANN CLARK, b. 09 Oct 1839, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 10 Mar 1906, Leon, Decatur County, Iowa; m. ISAAC STRANGE, 17 Sep 1854, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 26 Mar 1831, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 16 Mar 1876, Chillicothe, Wapello County, Iowa.
- v. ISAAC M. CLARK, b. 04 Jan 1845, Jackson County, Ohio; d. 10 Mar 1923, Paonia, Delta County, Colorada; m. AMANDA BUCHANAN, 02 Feb 1865, Wapello County, Iowa; b. 02 Aug 1847, Terre Haute, Indiana; d. 28 Feb 1916, Paonia, Delta County, Colorada.
- vi. PRISCILLA CLARK, b. Abt. 1849, Jackson County, Ohio; m. MICHAEL HENRY BELTZ, 1865, Wapello County, Iowa; b. Abt. 1843.
- vii. FEMALE CLARK, b. Bet. 1815 1820.

Generation No. 3

8. MALINDA LINDY³ HARTLEY (*THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1820 in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH, and died 30 Mar 1882 in Ross County, OH. She married JACKSON VANSCOY 08 Sep 1836, son of JONATHAN VANSCOY and SARAH LOCHARY.

Notes for MALINDA LINDY HARTLEY:

Marriage notes for Malinda Hartley and Jackson Vanscoy:

The marriage was performed by Isaac Hayes, Justice of the Peace. Isaac Hays was the husband of Rachel Newell, who was Prudence Newell Hartley (Malinda's Mother) sister.

Children of MALINDA HARTLEY and JACKSON VANSCOY are:

- i. THOMAS⁴ VANSCOY, b. Jul 1839; m. ELECTA CROW, 05 Apr 1864.
- ii. JOHATHAN VANSCOY, b. 22 Oct 1841, Jackson County, OH; d. 28 Sep 1901, Clark County, Arkansas;
 m. EMMA (EMILY) JANE DAVIS, 25 Jul 1867, Ross County, OH.
- iii. ADALINE VANSCOY, b. 1845; m. CLARK COFFMAN, 1873, Scioto County, OH.
- iv. DARTHULIA VANSCOY, b. 1848, Jackson County, OH; m. PHILLIP COSTELLO, 20 Jun 1885, Jackson County, OH.
- v. HENRY VANSCOY, b. 02 Nov 1852, Jackson County, OH; d. 22 Dec 1890, Clark County, Arkansas.
- vi. ALMIRA VANSCOY, b. 1853.
- vii. ROSETTA VANSCOY, b. 23 Apr 1858, Franklin Twp., Ross County, OH; d. 1937, Clark County, Arkansas; m. WILLIAM HENRY BOWERS, 07 Mar 1873, Ross County, OH.
- viii. MALINDA VANSCOY, b. 1860, Franklin Twp., Ross County, OH; m. DAVID H. MCDANIEL, 11 Sep 1878, Ross County, OH.

9. SARAH (SALLY)³ HARTLEY (*THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1823 in Jackson County, OH. She married JOSEPH DETTY 10 Jan 1839 in Jackson County, OH.

Children of SARAH HARTLEY and JOSEPH DETTY are:

- i. LOUISA⁴ DETTY.
- ii. PHILIP W. DETTY.
- iii. THANKFUL DETTY.
- iv. HEIBERT J. DETTY.

Notes for HEIBERT J. DETTY: Heibert J. Detty was named for his mother's father, Hibert Newell.

10. ABITHA (HIBITHA)³ HARTLEY (*THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1824 in Jackson County, Ohio. She married ISAAC NEWELL 28 Jun 1845 in Jackson County, OH.

Notes for ISAAC NEWELL: Notes for Isaac Newell:

This family is living next to Hibitha's brother, Albert Hartley, who are living one home away from Thomas and Prudence Hartley in the 1850 census. The proximity supports the idea that Hibitha or Abitha is a child of Thomas and Prudence.

Children of ABITHA HARTLEY and ISAAC NEWELL are:

- i. MARGARET⁴ NEWELL.
- ii. AMARYLLUS NEWELL.

11. ALBERT³ HARTLEY (*THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 11 Dec 1827 in Limerick, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH, and died 18 Jun 1898 in Limerick, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH. He married LITITIA LINA LETTY COOK 06 Apr 1848 in Jackson County, OH, daughter of JOHN COOK and NANCY MARTIN. She died 03 Apr 1873 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.

Notes for ALBERT HARTLEY:

Twins were born to Albert and Letitia Hartley, 6 Mar 1873, and they died the following day.

More About ALBERT HARTLEY: Burial: Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH Occupation: Farmer

Notes for LITITIA LINA LETTY COOK: Letitia Cook died less than a month after giving birth to twins on 6 Mar 1873, at the age of 43.

More About LITITIA LINA LETTY COOK: Age: Letitia was 43y 8m 14d at the time of her death. Burial: Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH Cause of Death: Consumption

Children of ALBERT HARTLEY and LITITIA COOK are:

- i. ROSETTA⁴ HARTLEY, b. 1849.
- ii. UNKNOWN TWINS HARTLEY, b. 07 Apr 1873.

12. MARILLA³ HARTLEY (*THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1830 in Ohio, and died 15 Feb 1915 in Jackson County, OH. She married JOSHUA DOWNARD 10 Dec 1865 in Jackson County, OH.

More About MARILLA HARTLEY: Burial: Limerick Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH

Child of MARILLA HARTLEY and JOSHUA DOWNARD is: i. JAMES R. THOMAS⁴ DOWNARD, b. 10 Jun 1875. **13.** ELIZA³ HARTLEY (*THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1831, and died 1903 in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH. She married HIBERT HARTLEY 24 Dec 1846 in Jackson County, OH. He was born Abt. 1825 in Ohio, and died 1912 in Ross County, OH.

More About ELIZA HARTLEY: Burial: Three Locks Cemetery, Snake Hollow Road, Ross County, OH

Notes for HIBERT HARTLEY:

Hibert was the son of John Hartley and Ruth Newell. Hibert and Eliza were married by S. S. Vandevort, J.P. and they were first cousins.

Hibert Hartley was living in the household of his daughter-in-law, Julia Hartley in the 1910 census of Chillicothe, Scioto Twp., Ross County, Ohio. He was 85 years of age. They rresided at 102 North Rose Street, Chillicothe, Ohio.

More About HIBERT HARTLEY: Burial: Three Locks Cemetery, Ross County, OH Census: 1850, Jackson County, OH

Children of ELIZA HARTLEY and HIBERT HARTLEY are:

- i. MINERVA⁴ HARTLEY, b. 1848, Ohio.
- ii. GRANVILLE HARTLEY, b. 1850, Ohio.
- iii. MANVILLE HARTLEY, b. 1851, Ohio.
- iv. CLEVER HARTLEY, b. 1854, Ohio.
- 23. v. MELVILLE HARTLEY, b. 1857, Ohio; d. 1904, Ross County, OH.

14. MARTHA FRANCES³ HARTLEY (*JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 17 Jan 1838 in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH, and died 27 Aug 1927 in Chanute, Kansas. She married JOSEPH A. MEEKER 03 Jan 1856 in Jackson County, OH.

Notes for MARTHA FRANCES HARTLEY: Source for Martha Frances Hartley: 3 Apr 1999, Mary Greve - MGreve1517@aol.com

Notes for JOSEPH A. MEEKER:

Joseph A. Meeker had five children with his first wife, Margaret Tomlinson.

Children of MARTHA HARTLEY and JOSEPH MEEKER are:

i. LAFAYETTE BUFORD⁴ MEEKER, b. 12 Nov 1856, Richmondale, Jefferson Twp., Ross Co., OH; d. 10 Nov 1936, Erie, Kansas; m. ELIZA A. BUTLER, 08 Apr 1877.

More About LAFAYETTE BUFORD MEEKER: Burial: Erie Cemetery, Erie, Kansas

- ii. ORPHA JANE MEEKER, b. 08 Apr 1858, Richmondale, Jefferson Twp., Ross Co., OH; d. 02 Jul 1943, Erie, Kansas; m. CLINTON COMER, 08 May 1877.
- iii. HERSHEL VANDEMERE MEEKER, b. 12 Jan 1861, Richmondale, Jefferson Twp., Ross Co., OH; d. 04 Apr 1939, Muskogee, OK.
- iv. MARY THERESA MEEKER, b. 22 Apr 1862, Richmondale, Jefferson Twp., Ross Co., OH; d. 30 Aug 1924.
- v. JESSE EDMUND MEEKER, b. 27 Nov 1863, Richmondale, Jefferson Twp., Ross Co., OH; d. 04 Oct 1898, Chanute, Kansas.

More About JESSE EDMUND MEEKER: Burial: Elmwood Cemetery, Chanute, Kansas

vi. CECIL HOWARD MEEKER, b. 19 Nov 1879, Erie, Kansas; d. 08 Feb 1894.

15. JOSEPH³ HARTLEY (*JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1815 in Ohio, and died Aft. 1880 in Jackson County, Ohio. He married ELIZABETH ANN BURKS 23 Aug 1836 in Jackson County, OH, daughter of JOHN BURKS and ANN PUGH. She was born 1809 in Virginia, and died Bef. 1860.

Notes for JOSEPH HARTLEY:

The 1850 Federal Census of Jackson Township, Jackson County, OH list Joseph Hartley, 30 years of age with \$50 in real estate being born in Ohio. Betsy, wife, 41 years of age, born in Virginia and four children John M., 13, Ruth A., 12, Eliza J., 8, Permelia R., 2 years of age, all born in OH. Microfilm Roll 281-289.

John married Nancy L, Martin, Ruth married Wilson Woodruff, Eliza married Harrison Leasure, and Permelia married John Finch all of the marriages took place in Jackson County, OH.

Joseph Hartley married his father's sister-in-law, Elizabeth. His father had married her sister Eliza approximately three years prior to Joseph and Elizabeth marrying.

Excerpt from "Hanging Rock Iron Region", pp. 403: "Violations of Liquor Laws. The salt boilers and the squatters in the woods were a rough, carousing people, and much of the time of the Common Pleas Court was taken up in dealing with cases of fisticuffs...There was a riot at the Scioto Townhouse at the spring election similar to that at the home of Judge Hugh Poor of Bloomfield in 1816. It began in much the same way, when Robert Darling and Joseph Hartley engaged in fisticuffs. Hartley was trounced, and then his brother Philip went to his rescue and was pummelled like his brother."

In the 1870 Agriculture Census of Jackson Twp., Jackson County, Ohio, Joseph Hartley is shown owning 25 acres of improved land and 15 acres of woodland for a value of \$200.00

More About JOSEPH HARTLEY: Census: 1850, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, Ohio Occupation: Farmer

Notes for ELIZABETH ANN BURKS:

Elizabeth married her sister's husband's son, Joseph Hartley in 1836. She was a year older than her sister Eliza, however, Eliza was approximately 20 years younger than her husband.

Children of JOSEPH HARTLEY and ELIZABETH BURKS are:

- 24. i. JOHN M. SR.⁴ HARTLEY, b. 06 Jun 1837, Jackson County, OH; d. 07 Dec 1906, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- 25. ii. RUTH ANN HARTLEY, b. 1843, Ohio; d. 03 May 1889, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH.
- 26. iii. ELIZA JANE HARTLEY, b. Apr 1845, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH; d. 06 Jun 1925, Jackson County, OH.
- 27. iv. PERMELIA R. HARTLEY, b. 1849, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH; d. 1926.

16. ABIGAIL³ HARTLEY (*JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1825 in Ohio, and died 14 Jun 1860. She married JOHN M. BURKS 03 Feb 1847 in Jackson County, OH, son of JOHN BURKS and ANN PUGH. He died 23 May 1860.

More About ABIGAIL HARTLEY: Age: 37 years old at the time of death Burial: Brocks Corner Cem., St. Rt. 27A, Jackson County, OH

More About JOHN M. BURKS:

Age: 78y 11m 28d at the time of death Burial: Brocks Corner Cem., St. Rt. 27A, Jackson County, OH

Children of ABIGAIL HARTLEY and JOHN BURKS are:

- i. DUKLOVE⁴ BURKS, b. Abt. 1848, Ohio.
- ii. JOSEPH BURKS, b. 1850, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH.

17. ELIZABETH³ HARTLEY (*JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 10 May 1832 in Ohio, and died 02 Mar 1905 in Camp Creek Twp., Pike Co., OH. She married ELAZAR WOODRUFF 04 Nov 1853 in Jackson County, OH, son of ALEXANDER WOODRUFF and SARAH HOGBIN/HOGBEAR.

Notes for ELAZAR WOODRUFF:

Eleazar Woodruff, age 34, enlisted on 23 May 1864 as a Private in Company G, Ohio 122nd Infantry. He mustered out on 26 Jun 1865.

More About ELAZAR WOODRUFF:

28.

29.

Burial: 27 May 1913, Mt. Etna Cemetery, Camp Creek Twp., Pike Co., OH Military service: 23 May 1864, Private, Co. G, Ohio, 122nd Infantry.

Children of ELIZABETH HARTLEY and ELAZAR WOODRUFF are:

- i. WILLIAM DILL⁴ WOODRUFF, b. 22 Mar 1854, Newton Twp., Pike Co., OH.
- ii. JOHN WOODRUFF, b. 02 Mar 1855, Ohio; d. 28 May 1932, Waverly, Pike Co., OH.
 - iii. MARINA WOODRUFF, b. 11 Oct 1860, Londonderry, Vinton Co., OH; d. 04 Jun 1947, Loys Run, Pike Co., OH; m. (1) GABRIEL VASTINE MERRITT, 25 Jan 1880; m. (2) EDWARD LONZO HUDSON, 16 May 1891.
 - iv. JEFF WOODRUFF, b. Abt. 1862, Ohio; m. KATE UNKNOWN.
 - v. ALEXANDER WOODRUFF, b. Abt. 1863, Ohio; d. 08 Nov 1916.
 - vi. IDA SALINA WOODRUFF, b. 11 Apr 1866, Ohio; d. 21 Apr 1935, Waverly, Pike Co., OH.
 - vii. MARY J. WOODRUFF, b. Abt. 1869, Camp Creek Twp., Pike Co., OH; d. Bainbridge, Ross Co., OH.
 - viii. HARRISON G. WOODRUFF, b. 15 Apr 1872, Pike Co., OH; d. 31 Jan 1953, Newton Twp., Pike Co., OH.
 - ix. BAILY A. WOODRUFF, b. 12 Sep 1874, Newton Twp., Pike Co., OH.
 - x. PEARL WOODRUFF, b. 20 Sep 1875, Pike Co., OH; d. 22 Mar 1959, Pike Co., OH.

Notes for PEARL WOODRUFF: Pearl was blind and never married.

18. JOHN M. JR.³ HARTLEY (*JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1833 in Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH. He married CINDERELLA PHILLIPS 18 Feb 1858 in Ross County, OH.

More About JOHN M. JR. HARTLEY: Census: 1860, Franklin Twp., Ross Co., OH

Child of JOHN HARTLEY and CINDERELLA PHILLIPS is: i. CORDELIA⁴ HARTLEY, b. 1859.

19. ABIJAH JR.³ HARTLEY (*ABIJAH*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 1836 in Ohio, and died Bef. 1880 in Pike County, OH. He married CHARITY BYRON.

Child of ABIJAH HARTLEY and CHARITY BYRON is: i. JAMES E.⁴ HARTLEY, b. 23 Jun 1870; m. MAUD B. OVERLY, 16 Sep 1899, Pike County, OH.

20. JOHN THOMAS³ HARTLEY (*ABIJAH*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1863 in Pike County, Ohio, and died 1935 in Ross County, Ohio. He married ADELIA ROSE LEWIS 24 Jan 1886 in Pickaway County, Ohio.

Notes for JOHN THOMAS HARTLEY:

John Thomas Hartley was a tennant farmer in the New Holland-Frankfort, Ohio area all his life.

Children of JOHN HARTLEY and ADELIA LEWIS are:

- i. CHARLES GRANT⁴ HARTLEY, b. 1886; d. 1966.
- ii. LORA HARTLEY, b. 1889; d. 1958.
- iii. MAE HARTLEY, b. 1891; d. 1974.
- iv. EVA HARTLEY, b. 1895; d. 1942.
- v. AUBRA HARTLEY, b. 1897; d. 1957.
- vi. GUY HARTLEY, b. 1899, Pickaway County, Ohio; d. 1972, Morrow County, Ohio.
 - vii. HELEN HARTLEY, b. 1904.
 - viii. VIDA HARTLEY, b. 1907.

21. ISAAC JR.³ HARTLEY (*ISAAC SR.*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 29 Aug 1824 in Liberty Twp, Jackson Twp, Jackson County, OH, and died 05 Feb 1904 in Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH. He married MARY JANE MARTIN.

More About MARY JANE MARTIN: Cause of Death: Consumption

30.

Children of ISAAC HARTLEY and MARY MARTIN are:

- i. LOUISA⁴ HARTLEY, b. 04 Apr 1873, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 04 Jul 1874, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH.
- ii. SANFORD STILLMAN HARTLEY, b. 02 Aug 1875, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- iii. CELESTIA CORDELLA HARTLEY, b. 29 Sep 1877, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- iv. ABRAM NEWTON HARTLEY, b. 04 Aug 1881, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

22. PHILLIP I.³ HARTLEY (*PHILIP JR.*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 12 Apr 1844 in Ohio, and died 15 Nov 1928 in Ottumwa, Wapella County, Iowa. He married SARAH JUDSON 18 Feb 1863 in Wapello County, Iowa. She was born Feb 1844 in Pennsylvania, and died 1915 in Appanoose County, Iowa.

Children of PHILLIP HARTLEY and SARAH JUDSON are:

- i. MARY S.⁴ HARTLEY.
- ALEXANDER HARTLEY, b. 12 Nov 1862, Wapello Co., Iowa; d. 10 Mar 1952; m. (1) DERI CRAFT, 03 Aug 1884; m. (2) NANCY HAUGH, 26 Aug 1910.
- iii. ROSA A. HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1872, Wapello Co., Iowa; m. (1) UNKNOWN KLEIN; m. (2) HARRISON RAMSEY, 10 May 1888.
- iv. GEORGE R. HARTLEY, b. 1876, Wapello Co., Iowa; m. IDA KEICE.
- v. JAMES W. HARTLEY, b. 29 Aug 1878, Wapello Co., Iowa; d. 23 Aug 1958; m. ELFA DICKEY, 23 Aug 1905.

Notes for JAMES W. HARTLEY: James W. Hartley was a veteran of the Spanish American War

- vi. DANIEL P. HARTLEY, b. 11 Jul 1881, Happy Hollow, OH.
- vii. EMMA CAROLINE HARTLEY, b. 05 Apr 1885, Wapello Co., Iowa; m. UNKNOWN KLINE.

Generation No. 4

23. MELVILLE⁴ HARTLEY (*ELIZA*³, *THOMAS*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 1857 in Ohio, and died 1904 in Ross County, OH. He married JULIA FAUGHT 29 Oct 1879 in Ross County, OH. She died 1938.

More About MELVILLE HARTLEY: Burial: 1904, Three Locks Cemetery, Ross County, OH

More About JULIA FAUGHT:

Burial: 1938, Three Locks Cemetery, Ross County, OH

Child of MELVILLE HARTLEY and JULIA FAUGHT is: i. EARL D.⁵ HARTLEY, b. 1881; d. 1950, Ross County, OH.

> More About EARL D. HARTLEY: Burial: 1950, Three Locks Cemetery, Ross County, OH

24. JOHN M. SR.⁴ HARTLEY (*JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 06 Jun 1837 in Jackson County, OH, and died 07 Dec 1906 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH. He married NANCY LIZZY MARTIN 07 Sep 1858 in Jackson, OH, daughter of WILLIS MARTIN and ELIZABETH MCCOY. She was born 18 Jul 1843 in VA, and died 26 Apr 1911 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.

Notes for JOHN M. SR. HARTLEY: John M. Hartley Sr. and Nancy Lizzy Martin were married in Jackson County, OH by Samuel Fouty, J.P.

John and Lizzy are buried in the Hartley family plot at McCue Cemetery, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH next to the graves of Simon and Isabel Hartley and Frank, Minerva and Amanda Hartley. There are two stones that had the birth and death dates written on paper sealed under a glass cover. The paper has since deteriated and there is no data remaining.

John M. Hartley died in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Oh, 7 Dec 1906 at the age of 69y-6m-1day. The cause of death is listed as dropsy. This information was taken from Book "C", page 134, entry 9, Jackson County Courthouse.

More About JOHN M. SR. HARTLEY: Age: 69y-6m-1day old at the time of death Burial: McCune Cemetery, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH Occupation: Farmer

Notes for NANCY LIZZY MARTIN:

Nancy Lizzy Martin was born in Virginia, 18 July 1843. She died 26 Apr 1911, in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Oh. She was 67y-9m-8days old at the time of her death. Cause of death is listed as valvular insufficiency of the heart. Her parents were Willis Martin and Libby McCoy. Death certificate number is 22183. This information was taken from the death certificate.

More About NANCY LIZZY MARTIN: Age: 67y-9m-8days old at the time of death. Burial: 28 Apr 1911, Jackson County, OH Cause of Death: Dropsy Death Certificate No.: 22183

Children of JOHN HARTLEY and NANCY MARTIN are:

31. i. $ALFRED^5$ HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1860.

32.

- ii. WILLIS HARTLEY, b. 20 Nov 1861, Pike Co., OH; d. 14 Apr 1930, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio.
 - iii. JOSEPH HARTLEY, b. 01 Jan 1864, Jackson Co., OH; d. 13 May 1944, Lucasville, Valley Twp., Scioto Co., OH; m. MALISA CASTLE HICKMAN, 01 Jan 1936.

Notes for JOSEPH HARTLEY: Joseph Hartley was born 1 Jan 1864 in Jackson County, Oh. His wife Malisa Castle was 70 years old at the time of his death. He died on 13 May 1944 and was 80y-4m-13 days old. He and his wife resided at Rural Route, Lucasville, Scioto County, Oh and had lived in the area for the past seven years. Joseph was buried at Allen Ridge Cemetery. The cause of death was listed as kidney failure. Death certificate number 35728. This information was taken from the death certificate. Joseph Hartley and Malisa Castle Hickman were married 1 Jan 1936. Joseph was 72 years old and Malisa was 64 years old. Both were illiterate and signed the marriage certificate with a witnessed (X). This was the second marriage for both. They resided at Rural Route #2, Chillicothe, Ross County, Oh.

Malisa's parents were John Scaggs and Lucinda Rigsby. Malisa was born in Johnson County, Ky.

Obit: The Republican Herald, Waverly, Ohio 18 May 1944

Joseph Hartley

Funeral services were held Monday at 2 p.m. at the Jerusalem Chapel at Allen Ridge in Pike County in the charge of Rev. George Maple for Joseph Hartley 80, of Lucasville Route 3 who died on Saturday at 3:00 p.m. at his home on Miller's Run of infirmities. Burial was made in the adjoining cemetery under the direction of Davis-Hammerstein Funeral Home, Beaver.

He was preceded in death by his first wife, Samantha.

Mr. Hartley is survived by his wife Malisa; a daughter, Mrs. Della Grow, both of Beaver; a foster son, George Allen of Springfield Route 4; a brother Thomas of Jackson Route 3; two sisters; Mrs. Rosa Wolfe, of Washington, C.H. and Mrs. Janie Chamberlain of Springfield.

More About JOSEPH HARTLEY: Age: 80y-4m-13days old at the time of death Burial: 15 May 1944, Allen Ridge Cemetery, Pike Co., OH Cause of Death: Kidney failure Death Certificate No.: 35728

- iv. FRANKLIN HARTLEY, b. Abt. 1866.
- v. HORATIO SEYMOUR (RUSH) HARTLEY, b. 21 Aug 1861, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 02 Oct 1929, Beaver, Pike County, OH.
- vi. JOHN M. JR. HARTLEY, b. 03 Mar 1871, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Ohio; d. 06 Jan 1931, Chillicothe, Ross Co., OH.
- vii. FRANCES E. HARTLEY, b. 26 Feb 1873, Liberty Twp., Jackson Co, OH; d. 21 Jan 1900, Jackson Co, OH; m. GEORGE HENRY WICKLINE, 14 Jun 1892, Pike County, Oh.

Notes for FRANCES E. HARTLEY: IInformation about the death of Frances Wickline was taken from Book "3", page 231, entry 4, Pike County Courthouse, Waverly, Oh.

More About FRANCES E. HARTLEY: Age: 29y-3m-5days old at the time of death Cause of Death: Typhoid

Notes for GEORGE HENRY WICKLINE: Marriage for Henry and Frances were taken from marriage records page 190, Pike County, Oh.

viii. THOMAS WESLEY HARTLEY, b. 25 Jun 1876, Liberty Twp., Jackson Co, OH; d. 10 May 1948, Liberty Twp., Jackson Co, OH; m. EMMA B. PANCAKE; b. 1888; d. 1960, McCune Cemetery, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.

Notes for THOMAS WESLEY HARTLEY: Thomas Wesley Hartley was born 25 Jun 1876 and died 10 May 1948 at the age of 72y-11months in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Oh. The cause of death was listed as heart disease. Death certificate number 31167. This information was taken from the death certificate.

More About THOMAS WESLEY HARTLEY: Age: 72y-11months at the time of death Burial: McCune Cem., Jackson Co., OH Cause of Death: Cardiac decompression due to arterio sclerosis and heart disease Death Certificate No.: 31167 Occupation: Farmer

33. 34.

- ix. VIOLA JANE HARTLEY, b. 10 Aug 1877, Liberty Twp., Jackson County ,OH; d. 06 Jul 1945, Belle Center, McArthur Twp., Logan Co., OH.
 - x. HERBERT HARTLEY, b. 03 Jan 1880, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 03 Mar 1881, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.

More About HERBERT HARTLEY: Age: Herbert was 1y 2m 25d at the time of his death Cause of Death: Inflamation of the bowels

- xi. ROSA HARTLEY, b. 21 Nov 1881, Jackson Co, OH; d. 12 Dec 1956, Union Twp., Highland Co., OH; m. JACOB A. WOLF, 18 Apr 1899; b. Pike Co., OH.
- xii. JAMES OLIVER HARTLEY, b. 08 Aug 1886, Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Ohio; d. 29 Feb 1920, Beaver Twp. Pike County, OH.

25. RUTH ANN⁴ HARTLEY (JOSEPH³, JOHN², PHILIP¹) was born 1843 in Ohio, and died 03 May 1889 in Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH. She married WILSON WOODRUFF 11 Mar 1858 in Jackson County, OH, son of ALEXANDER WOODRUFF and SARAH HOGBIN/HOGBEAR. He died 02 Aug 1884 in Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

More About RUTH ANN HARTLEY: Cause of Death: Consumption

Notes for WILSON WOODRUFF: Wilson is listed in the Jackson Township birth and death records as being born in Athens County, OH.

Wilson Woodruff was born in 1836 in Athens County, Ohio, the second child of Alexander and Sarah Hogbin (Hogbear) Woodruff. He is named for his maternal grandfather, Wilson Bogbin (Hogbear). He married Ruth Ann Hartley, the daughter of Joseph and Elizabeth (Betsy) Burks Hartley, on 11 Mar 1858 in Jackson County, Ohio. They rresided most of their lives at Bunker Hill crossing on Bunker Hill Road in Jackson Township, Jackson County, Ohio. At the age of 48, he was murdered by his daughter-in-law's brother, Vinton Barbee.

Excerpt from "The Jackson Journal", Wednesday, 6 Aug 1884, "One day last week, Wilson Woodruff and Vincent Barbee, two farmers who live about 12 miles from Jackson, near Springer Post Office got into a dispute over the ownership of an old wheat sack; Thomas Woodruff, oldest son of Wilson, was also mixed in. Barbee threatened to lick young Woodruff, whereupon the old gentleman took it up and told Barbee that if he wanted to thrash anybody, he should thrash him. They did not come together until last Saturday about 11 o'clock; when Barbee passed along the road, where Woodruff was at work in a tobacco patch. He told him (Woodruff) to come over in the road, as he wanted to see him. Woodruff climbed on top of the fence and sat down. A few words followed, and Barbee picked up a large rock and threw it at Woodruff striking him on the head which knocked him off the fence. Barbee then started to run, but seeing Woodruff trying to rise, turned back and threw some more rocks at him, and beat him up pretty badly. He was taken to his home and died in the evening. The deceased was about 50 years of age, and leaves a wife and family."

"Barbee immediately fled but was pursued by constable Wilcox, Commissioner Springer and others, who captured him in a cornfield about three miles from Chillicothe. He was brought to Jackson, Monday by Constable Wilcox and lodged in jail ... "

"State of Ohio vs. Vinton Barbee. Indictment for murder in the second degree, for killing Wilson Woodruff, 2 August 1884.

The first witness called was Dr. Freeman. The sum and substance of his testimony was, that he had examined the body of Woodruff after death, and found some wounds. There were wounds on the head, and considerable blood was collected between the skin and the skull. The skull was fractured clear across the

35.

36.

head, in front of the suture. A large clot of blood was found between the skull and brain, on the right side of the head. The external wound was on the left side of the head. This clot of blood no doubt caused death.

Thomas Woodruff called. Am a son of Wilson Woodruff. Am 24 years old, and married. Heard a noise, went out, saw Barbee walking away- -went on and saw father. He was on his knees, and blood was running down on his face, and through his beard. Helped him to the house, and then went for Dr. Drake. Barbee lived about a quarter of a mile from where I and my father lived. Did not hear anything of the fuss until I heard my sister cry out. My father had been hoeing tobacco before the trouble. The cross examination did not elicit anything new.

Eliza Woodruff called. I was on the door step at home. Had put fire in the stove to get dinner. (This witness was a girl, and she wept so that it was difficult to understand her.) Heard Barbee's voice. Pa was sitting on his fence, when Barbee either knocked him off, or he jumped off, into the road. I saw Barbee motion as if striking again, but Pa was down, and I could not see him. I hollowed to brother Tommy that Barbee had killed Pa. I thought Barbee had something in his hand- - am not certain - -if he had anything in his hand, could not tell what it was. Cross examined. Father was hoeing his tobacco. The tobacco patch was some distance from the road. Father sat on the fence a short time. Could not tell whether they were talking. There was a tree, and there were bushes between where I stood and the place where father got over the fence but I could see them. This was the only witness who saw any part of the transaction. We had taken the testimony fully, but we are compelled, for want of room, to leave out all the balance, except that of the defendant.

Defendant took the witness stand. Saw Woodruff on the 2d of August. He was hoeing tobacco. I was going home, along the road. He asked me something and I could not understand him, as I am hard of hearing. He came and climbed on the fence, and asked me what I was going u[and down the road whistling for. I told him I had been up in my corn, and had been looking at a straw stack on the Magill farm. He said he thought I might be wanting to fight him. I told him I did not want to fight him, and had nothing against him. He swore he could whip me, and came at me. He threw a stone at me, and swore he would kill me. I threew a stone at him. He threw at me again, and I dodged, and fell. He was then near to me, and I threw a stone at him, which hit him and knocked him down. I then struck him in the face with my fist, from three to six times, when I left him, and he got up and pursued me a short distance further. I then went on. Saw Thomas Woodruff coming, and I thought he had something in his hands, but was not certain. The jury returned a verdict of guilty of manslaughter."

In the 1870 Agriculture Census of Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH, Wilson is shown as owning 10 acres of improved land and 30 acres of woodland for a value of \$500.

In the Agriculture Census of Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH, dated 25th day of June, 1880, Wilson Woodruff is found to own 11 acres of tilled land, 14 acres of permanent meadows, pastures, orchards, and vineyards, and 15 acres of woodland and forest. The farm was valued at \$500, farming implements at \$50 and livestock at \$250.

Wilson, age 32, enlisted on 19 Sep 1861 as a Private in Co., A, Ohio 33rd Infantry. He was promoted to corporal on 28 Mar 1862, and completed his military service on 21 Mar 1863, when records indicate he was killed at Murfeesboro, TN. This is, of course, untrue. It is unknown as to whether he may have been taken prisoner at that time or possibly went AWOL and never returned. More research is required to determine what in fact happened or if this is just an error on the part of the Historical Data Systems, Inc.

More About WILSON WOODRUFF: Age: Wilson was 49 years old at the time of his death Cause of Death: Violence Military service: Bet. 1861 - 1863, Civil War Occupation: Farmer

Children of RUTH HARTLEY and WILSON WOODRUFF are:

- i. THOMAS L.⁵ WOODRUFF, b. 01 Jan 1860, Jackson County, OH; d. 25 Aug 1936, Chillicothe, Ross Co., OH.
- ii. ELIZABETH J. WOODRUFF, b. 1862, Jackson, OH; d. 1862, Jackson County, OH.
- iii. JOHN MCLEAN WOODRUFF, b. 1864, Jackson County, OH; d. Bef. 1880, Jackson County, OH.

Notes for JOHN MCLEAN WOODRUFF: John McLean Woodruff died at a young age.

- iv. SARAH F. WOODRUFF, b. 1868, Jackson, OH; d. 05 Jan 1937, Ross County, OH.
- v. LOUISA WOODRUFF, b. 1871, Jackson, OH; m. JAMES SANDS.

Notes for LOUISA WOODRUFF: Louisa Woodruff Sands and her husband James were apparently childless and in the 1900 census, they had her brother, Joseph, age 17; her brother Thomas's son, Wilson, age 15; and her sister.

Sarah Miller's two children, James S. and Louisa, living in their household. It is unknown whether Sarah Woodruff Miller's children were actually living there or just visiting.

vi. JOSEPH R. WOODRUFF, b. 15 Feb 1883, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

26. ELIZA JANE⁴ HARTLEY (*JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Apr 1845 in Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH, and died 06 Jun 1925 in Jackson County, OH. She married HARRISON A. LEASURE 12 Apr 1866 in Jackson County, OH, son of GEORGE TURVEY and ADELINE LEASURE. He was born 1845, and died 1926.

Notes for ELIZA JANE HARTLEY:

Eliza Jane and her husband Harrison Leasure gave a home to Frank Woodruff when his mother died in 1894. Frank was the son of Thomas Woodruff, Eliza's sister, Ruth Ann Woodruff's son. It was always told in the family, that Frank was the only one of the children who received a good home.

More About ELIZA JANE HARTLEY: Burial: Hickman Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH

Notes for HARRISON A. LEASURE:

Harrison Leasure was the son of George Turvey and Adeline Leasure. For a while Harrison Leasure used the name Harrison Turvey. Leasure was Adeline's maiden name. Harrison may have been born out of wedlock. The Turveys and Leasures were from Wood County, West Virginia. per Dean Hickman@aol.com

More About HARRISON A. LEASURE: Burial: Hickman Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH Census: 1900, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH

Children of ELIZA HARTLEY and HARRISON LEASURE are:

- i. EDWARD⁵ LEASURE, b. Apr 1869, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH.
- ii. MARTHA FRANCIS LEASURE, b. 29 Jul 1873, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.
- iii. JOHN LEASURE, b. 18 Jul 1876, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH; d. 1947.

More About JOHN LEASURE: Burial: Hickman Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH

iv. FLORENCE D. LEASURE, b. 25 Oct 1878, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

27. PERMELIA R.⁴ HARTLEY (*JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 1849 in Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH, and died 1926. She married JOHN T. FINCH 07 Apr 1872 in Jackson County, OH. He was born 1850, and died 1938.

More About PERMELIA R. HARTLEY:

Burial: 1926, Hickman Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH

More About JOHN T. FINCH: Burial: 1938, Hickman Cemetery, Jackson Twp., Jackson Co., OH

Child of PERMELIA HARTLEY and JOHN FINCH is:

i. ALFRED LUDLOW⁵ FINCH, b. 12 Jan 1878, Jackson Twp., Jackson County, OH.

28. WILLIAM DILL⁴ WOODRUFF (*ELIZABETH³ HARTLEY, JOHN², PHILIP¹*) was born 22 Mar 1854 in Newton Twp., Pike Co., OH. He married DELILA MERRITT.

Children of WILLIAM WOODRUFF and DELILA MERRITT are:

- i. MARGARETT⁵ WOODRUFF, b. 22 Mar 1888.
- ii. UNKNOWN WOODRUFF, b. 08 Feb 1895.
- iii. ALMA WOODRUFF, b. 08 May 1897.
- iv. UNKNOWN WOODRUFF, b. 10 Jan 1900.

29. JOHN⁴ WOODRUFF (*ELIZABETH³ HARTLEY, JOHN², PHILIP¹*) was born 02 Mar 1855 in Ohio, and died 28 May 1932 in Waverly, Pike Co., OH. He married MARTHA FRANKIE DETTY.

Children of JOHN WOODRUFF and MARTHA DETTY are:

- i. LAFAYETTE⁵ WOODRUFF, b. 1874.
- ii. ROBINSON WOODRUFF, b. Jun 1876.
- iii. WILLIAM L. WOODRUFF, b. 02 Jan 1879.
- iv. FRANCES MAY WOODRUFF, b. 26 Mar 1882.
- v. MARION CLINTON WOODRUFF, b. 28 Aug 1885.
- vi. JESSE WOODRUFF, b. 1889.

30. GUY⁴ HARTLEY (JOHN THOMAS³, ABIJAH², PHILIP¹) was born 1899 in Pickaway County, Ohio, and died 1972 in Morrow County, Ohio. He married (1) HAZEL KINNEMON. He married (2) FLORA MARION 1932.

Children of GUY HARTLEY and HAZEL KINNEMON are:

- i. ADELIA ROSE⁵ HARTLEY, b. 1920.
- ii. FRANCIS MARION HARTLEY, b. 1933.
- iii. REBECCA JANE HARTLEY, b. 1939.iv. TERRY LEE HARTLEY, b. 1947.

Generation No. 5

31. ALFRED⁵ HARTLEY (*JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born Abt. 1860.

Children of ALFRED HARTLEY are:

i. EDNA⁶ HARTLEY, m. UNKNOWN CORNELL.

Notes for EDNA HARTLEY: Edna Cornell had a son that was killed at Hoppes Manufacturing Co. on Larch Street, Springfield, Oh. in 1942.

- ii. AMEY HARTLEY.
- iii. FRED HARTLEY.
- iv. MILLARD HARTLEY.

32. WILLIS⁵ HARTLEY (JOHN M. Sr.⁴, JOSEPH³, JOHN², PHILIP¹) was born 20 Nov 1861 in Pike Co., OH, and died 14 Apr 1930 in Springfield, Clark County, Ohio. He married SAMANTHA UNKNOWN.

Notes for WILLIS HARTLEY:

Funeral services for Willis Hartley were held by Rev. William Reisinger at Allen Chapel. He was also buried at Allen Chapel Cemetery, Pike County, Ohio. He died at Springfield, Ohio.

In the matter of the Estate of Willis Hartley, deceased, Case Number 4106, application to transfer real estate.

Willis Hartley, a resident of Jackson Township, in said county, died intestate on the 14th day of April, 1930 and that on the 15th day of August, 1931, Jacob E. Davis was duly appointed and qualified as Administrator of the estate of said decedent.

The following is a description of each parcel of real estate, situated in Ohio, owned by the decedent at the time of his death.

Situated in the State of Ohio, Pike County, and Township of Jackson to-wit: 1st Tract: Being the N.E. quarter of the S.W. quarter of Section Two, Township Six. Range Twenty containing 40 acres more or less and conveyed to Willis Hartley, April 3, 1883 and recorded in Volume 52, page 417, Pike County, Ohio, Deed Records.

2nd Tract: 10 acres off the S. side of S.W. quarter of S.E. quarter of section two, Township Six, Range Twenty.

3rd Tract: 4 acres of the S.W. corner of S.E. quarter of Section Two, adjoining above described ten acres.

4th Tract: 1 acre on the W. end of Section Two adjoining the above mentioned 4 acres subject to right of way heretofore granted to owners of Aleshire land located on W. side of above lands. The second, third, and fourth tracts conveyed to Willis Hartley, 5/8/28 and recorded in Volume 79, page 221 of the Pike County, Ohio Deed Records.

The next of kin were listed as follows:

Samantha Hartley, Springfield, Ohio, Widow, Dower Mary Elizabeth Bowman, 10 Cleveland Street, Springfield, Ohio, Daughter, 49 years old, Fee Subject to Dower. Total assets about \$500.00

Obit: The Republican Herald, Waverly, Ohio 17 Apr 1930

Willis Hartley is dead

Willis Hartley, age 70, a former resident of Pike County passed away Tuesday morning at his home at Springfield, Ohio, his death being due to tuberculosis. The remains were forwarded to the Davis-Hammerstein Funeral Home at Beaver, Thursday. Funeral services will be held Friday afternoon at one thirty o'clock at the Allen Chapel in Jackson Township with the Rev. W.L. Reisinger in charge with burial at the Allen Chapel Cemetery.

Deceased is survived by three children and two brothers, Joseph and Thomas Hartley of Jackson Township.

More About WILLIS HARTLEY: Age: 70 years old at the time of death Burial: 17 Apr 1930, Allen Ridge Cemetery, Pike County, OH.

Child of WILLIS HARTLEY and SAMANTHA UNKNOWN is: i. ELIZABETH⁶ HARTLEY. **33.** HORATIO SEYMOUR (RUSH)⁵ HARTLEY (*JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 21 Aug 1861 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH, and died 02 Oct 1929 in Beaver, Pike County, OH. He married MARY ELLEN WICKLINE 21 Apr 1892 in Pike County, OH, daughter of ISAAC WICKLINE and EMELINE PROSE. She was born 05 May 1870 in Jackson Twp., Pike County, OH, and died 15 Aug 1947 in Springfield, Clark County, OH.

Notes for HORATIO SEYMOUR (RUSH) HARTLEY:

Funeral services were held at the Beaver United Brethern Church by Rev. William Reisinger and he was buried in the Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Ohio. Doctor J. S. Wiseman was the attending physican at the time of his death. This information was taken from Volume 3, page 176, Beaver Funeral Home Records.

Obit: The Republican Herald, Waverly, Ohio 10 Oct 1929

Death of Rush Hartley

Funeral services for Rush Hartley, 61, who died Wednesday morning at nine o'clock at his home at Beaver from lung trouble were held Friday afternoon at the Beaver United Brethern Church with the Rev. William Reisinger in charge and burial was made at the Beaver Cemetery.

Deceased was a janitor of the Beaver High School building. He had been ill for only a few days. He is survived by his widow, Mrs. Ella Hartley, two daughters, Mrs. Denver Houser of Beaver, and Mrs. Alma Hartley at home, and seven sons, William, Isaac, and Charles of Beaver; Mearill and Herschel of Dayton, and James and Walter of Springfield. He is preceded in death by one sister, Mrs. Cliff Rapp.

More About HORATIO SEYMOUR (RUSH) HARTLEY: Age: 02 Oct 1929, Rush was 61y 1m and 11days of age at the time of his death Burial: 04 Oct 1929, Beaver Union Cem., Beaver, Pike County, OH Cause of Death: Pulmonary tuberculosis Death Certificate No.: 66869 Occupation: Laborer, school janitor, coal mine owner operator

Notes for MARY ELLEN WICKLINE:

Mary Ellen Wickline Hartley obit: Mary Ellen Hartley, daughter of Isaac and Eveline Prose Wickline, was born in Gallia County, Ohio, March 9, 1873, and passed away at her son's home in Springfield, Ohio on Friday, August 15th, at 12:30 a.m. aged 74 years, 5 months, and 6 days.

She was united in marriage to Rush Hartley, in 1891. To this union were born 10 children. Her husband and three children, Pluma, Hershel, and Charles preceded her in death, also four brothers and one sister.

She is survived by William and Merrill of Beaver; James, Walter, and Isaac, of Springfield; Alma Halterman, Parkersburg, West Virginia; Ethel Houser, of London, Ohio; two sisters, Margaret Weter and Laura Denny, one brother, Charles Wickline. Also, 24 grandchildren and 15 great grandchildren.

Mrs. Hartley spent the early part of her life on Allen Ridge and the last 27 years in Beaver.

Mother Hartley was a kind hearted and benevolent neighbor, a faithful, industrious and devoted wife, a generous and loving mother. From early morning until late at night, year in and year out, she toiled and worked for the interest and benefit of her children and her home.

Dear mother, thou hast lived these many years. You've had your joys, tho mixed with tears. The tasks of life allotted to you, With courage brave you've dared to; And faithful one you have been, Because of this our hearts you win. We'll miss you, mother, we'll miss you much. As we no more your hands will touch. But your work on earth, dear one, is done. This life went out at break of dawn.

Card of thanks. We wish to extend our sincere thanks to the many friends who so kindly and thoughtfully assisted us during our great bereavement, especially to those who sent the beautiful flowers, to the choir, to the minister and to the undertakers, Davis-Hammerstein Co. The Hartley Family.

Mary Ellen Wickline is listed as being born 9 Mar 1874, Jackson Twp., Pike County, Oh, parents Isaac Wickline and Eveline Prose, Book "1", page 104, entry 135.

More About MARY ELLEN WICKLINE:

Burial: 17 Aug 1947, Beaver Union Cem., Beaver, Pike County, OH

Children of HORATIO HARTLEY and MARY WICKLINE are:

- 37. i. ETHEL MAE⁶ HARTLEY, b. 22 Nov 1891, Columbus, Franklin Co., OH; d. 01 Nov 1952, London, Madison Co., OH.
- 38. ii. PLUMA HARTLEY, b. 26 Oct 1895; d. 02 Mar 1921, Beaver Twp. Pike County, OH.
- 39. iii. WILLIAM JENNINGS HARTLEY, b. 04 Feb 1898, Beaver, Pike County, Ohio; d. 28 Jul 1977, Waverly, Pike County, Ohio.
- 40. iv. MEARILL EDWARD HARTLEY, b. 19 Feb 1901; d. 29 Dec 1976, Elmwood Village, Portsmouth, Scioto County, OH.
- 41. v. HERSHEL HAROLD HARTLEY, b. 12 Jun 1904; d. 04 Dec 1934, Porthmouth Schirrman Hospital, Portsmouth, Scioto County, OH.
- 42. vi. JAMES FRANKLIN HARTLEY, b. 18 Feb 1907, Beaver, Pike County, OH; d. 13 Dec 1972, Mercy Medical Ctr., Springfield, Clark County, OH.
- 43. vii. WALTER RAYMOND HARTLEY, b. 20 Sep 1909, Beaver, Pike County, OH; d. 11 Mar 1978, Springfield, Clark County, OH.
- 44. viii. ALMA ELIZABETH HARTLEY, b. 03 Sep 1912.
- 45. ix. ISAAC EDMOND HARTLEY, b. 10 Sep 1915, Pike Co., OH; d. 30 Apr 1995, Veteran's Hospital, Chillicothe, Ross Co., OH.
 - x. CHARLES EUGENE HARTLEY, b. 15 Jun 1919, Beaver, Pike Co., OH; d. 03 Sep 1940, Portsmouth Mercy Hospital, Scioto County, OH.

Notes for CHARLES EUGENE HARTLEY:

Charles Eugene Hartley was the youngest child of Rush and Mary Ellen Hartley. He died as the result of a car and truck accident while working for Clarence Halterman of Beaver. He was treated by Dr. H. M. Keil at Mercy Hospital in Portsmouth, OH. Funeral services were held at the Beaver United Brethern Church by Rev. Melford Maple. Charles was 21 years, one month and 18 days old.

The Republican Herald, Waverly, Ohio front page, 5 Sep 1940

Auto Accident Proves Fatal, Charles Hartley dies in a Portsmouth Hospital, companion injured, automobile and truck collide on route 124 near Beaver

Charles Eugene Hartley, 21, of Beaver died at 7:30 A. M. Tuesday at Mercy Hospital in Portsmouth of injuries received late Saturday in an automobile and truck crash on state route 124, three miles west of Beaver.

The youth driver of a coach suffered the loss of his left arm about six inches below the shoulder and a skull fracture. Amputation of the arm was completed after he was moved to the hospital. The accident occurred when the automobile and truck crashed head on.

Alfred Irvin, 19, who was in the automobile with Mr. Hartley suffered a fractured right arm and other injuries. He is a patient in Mercy Hospital. Frank R. Forsielle, 21, of Fayettesville, driver of the truck was uninjured. Mr. Hartley was the youngest son of Rush and Ellen Hartley. His father preceded him in death.

Surviving are his mother of Beaver and these brothers and sisters: Mrs. Denver Houser, Beaver, Mrs. Oris Halterman of Middleport, William Hartley of Beaver, Walter, James, Merrill and Isaac Hartley of Springfield. A sister, Mrs. Pluma Rapp, preceded him in death.

Funeral services were held this afternoon at the Beaver U. B. Church. Burial was made in the Beaver Union Cemetery under the direction of Davis-Hammerstein.

Charles Eugene Hartley obit: Charles Eugene Hartley, son of Mr. and Mrs. Rush Hartley, was born in Jackson Township, Pike County, Ohio June 15, 1920. At the early age of 20 years 2 months and 16 days he passed away at the Mercy Hospital, Portsmouth, Ohio.

His father, his sister, Pluma Rapp and his brother Hershel, preceded him in death. Surviving him are his mother, Mrs. Ellen Hartley, of Beaver, and threse sisters and brothers: Mrs. Denver Houser, of Beaver, Mrs. Oris Halterman, of Middleport, William Hartley, of Beaver, Merrill, James, and Isaac Harltey, of Springfield.

This bit of poetry from the pen of Henry W. Longfellow is quite expressive of the life of this favorite young man: "Friends my soul with joy remember. How like quivering flames they start. When I fan the living embers on the hearthstone of my heart".

Others was the life motto of Charles. No risk was too great for him to perform for those with whom he was associated. He was always kind and gentle in his attitude toward all people. To his boy friends he was a true buddy. Deeply in his heart he cherished the home ties which bound him to his beloved mother and to the other members of the family. No mother could have done more for her son. To be gentle, kind and loving are the signs of true nobility.

I can not say and I will not say that he is dead. He is just away. Think of him still as the same, I say. He is not dead, he is just away.

The Republican Herald, 19 Sep 1940.

Funeral services were conducted by Rev. Melford Maple at the Beaver United Brethern Church.

More About CHARLES EUGENE HARTLEY: Age: 21y-1m-18days old at the time of death Burial: 05 Sep 1940, Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, OH Cause of Death: Skull fracture and shock Occupation: Truck driver

34. JOHN M. JR.⁵ HARTLEY (*JOHN M. SR.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 03 Mar 1871 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Ohio, and died 06 Jan 1931 in Chillicothe, Ross Co., OH. He married MARY ELLEN PANCAKE.

Notes for JOHN M. JR. HARTLEY:

John M. Hartley, Jr. resided at 16 North Sugar Street, Chillicothe, Ross County, Ohio at the time of his death.

Funeral services were held at the Limerick Saints Church by Rev. William Reisinger and he was buried in the Limerick Cemetery, Jackson County, Ohio. Attending physican at the time of his death was Doctor Liggett.

More About JOHN M. JR. HARTLEY: Age: 06 Jan 1931, John was 59y 10m and 3days of age at the time of his death. Burial: 09 Jan 1931, Limerick Cemetery, Limerick, Jackson County, Oh Occupation: Laborer

Children of JOHN HARTLEY and MARY PANCAKE are:

- i. EDITH⁶ HARTLEY.
- ii. ARVELA HARRIS HARTLEY.
- iii. MALLIE HARTLEY.

35. VIOLA JANE⁵ HARTLEY (*JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 10 Aug 1877 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County ,OH, and died 06 Jul 1945 in Belle Center, McArthur Twp., Logan Co., OH. She married JOHN CHAMBERLAIN 28 Oct 1897 in Pike County, Oh.

Notes for VIOLA JANE HARTLEY:

46.

Viola Jane (Janie) Hartley was born in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Oh. Her parents were John M. Hartley and Nancy L. Martin. She died 6 Jul 1945 in Belle Center, Logan County, Oh. The cause of death is listed as chronic myocartitis. Funeral services were held Monday, 2 p.m., 9 Jul 1945 at the Savagevill Methodist Church by Rev. George Maple. She was buried at Caldwell Cemetery, Little Mound, section ABFCO. This information was taken from the Omer Davis Funeral Home records, Beaver, Oh.

More About VIOLA JANE HARTLEY: Age: 67y-10m-26days old at the time of death Burial: Caldwell Cemetery, Little Mound, Springfield, OH Cause of Death: Chronic myocarchitis due to acute indigestion Death Certificate No.: 42190 Occupation: Housekeeper

Children of VIOLA HARTLEY and JOHN CHAMBERLAIN are:

i. CHARLES C.⁶ CHAMBERLAIN, b. 30 May 1899, Pike County, Ohio.

ii. GOLDIE CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN FELTON.

Notes for GOLDIE CHAMBERLAIN: Goldie lived in Jackson, Ohio

iii. MARGARET CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN BROHARD.

Notes for MARGARET CHAMBERLAIN: Margaret lived in Jackson, Ohio

36. JAMES OLIVER⁵ HARTLEY (*JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 08 Aug 1886 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Ohio, and died 29 Feb 1920 in Beaver Twp. Pike County, OH. He married CORA RAPP. She was born 05 Feb 1899 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, OH.

Notes for JAMES OLIVER HARTLEY:

James Oliver Hartley died at the home of his father, Rush Hartley. Funeral services were held at the same residence. He was buried at McCune Cemetery, Jackson County, Ohio.

James Oliver Hartley was born 8 Aug 1886 and died Feb 1920, Pike County, Oh. He was 33y-6m-21days old at the time of his death. The cause of death is listed as bronchitis and grip, defined as influenza, a contributing cause of three or four hours without a doctor is mentioned. Death certificate number 16079. This information was taken from the death certificate.

More About JAMES OLIVER HARTLEY: Age: 29 Feb 1920, 33y-6m-21days old at the time of death Burial: 02 Mar 1920, McCune Cem., Jackson Co., OH Cause of Death: Bronchial pneumonia Death Certificate No.: 16079 Occupation: Farmer

Notes for CORA RAPP:

Cora Rapp was married three times. She married James Oliver Hartley and they had a daughter named Gladys, who married Harold Odel. She then married George Bobst and they had a son named Jack Bobst. She was then married to Mearill Hartley until her death. She is buried in Lebanon, Oh.

Child of JAMES HARTLEY and CORA RAPP is: i. GLADYS⁶ HARTLEY, m. HAROLD ODEL.

> More About GLADYS HARTLEY: Burial: Fern Cliff Cemetery, Springfield, Oh

Generation No. 6

37. ETHEL MAE⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 22 Nov 1891 in Columbus, Franklin Co., OH, and died 01 Nov 1952 in London, Madison Co., OH. She married DENVER HOUSER. He was born 22 Nov 1891 in Columbus, Franklin Co., OH, and died 01 Nov 1952 in London, Madison Co., OH.

More About ETHEL MAE HARTLEY: Burial: 04 Nov 1952, Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, OH

Notes for DENVER HOUSER: Obit: Waverly News, Waverly, Ohio 6 Nov 1952

Mrs. Denver Houser, 5, of London, died at 7:30 p.m. Saturday at her home following a six month illness from a heart condition.

Born near Beaver, she was the daughter of Horatio and Mary Ellen Wickline Hartley. In addition to her husband, Denver Houser, she is survived by three daughters; Mrs. Katherine Lemaster and Mrs. Emma Kimmel of London and Mrs. Bernice Hammonds of Springfield; one son, William Houser of Piketon, Route 1; one sister, Mrs. Alma Halterman of Parkersburg, W. Va.; and five brothers, William of Beaver, Mearill, James, Isaac, and Walter of Springfield. Service was held at 2 p.m. Tuesday from the Davis-Hammerstein Co. Funeral Home, Beaver, with the Rev. Harve C. Elliott officiating. Burial followed in the Beaver Union Cemetery.

Denver and Alice Denny had no children.

Bernice is a half sister to Emma, William, and Katherine. Father, Parke Quincel, age 32, died and is buried at McCune next to parents. She married Leo White, then William Hammond, divorced.

More About DENVER HOUSER: Burial: Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, OH Cause of Death: Cerebral Hemorrage

Children of ETHEL HARTLEY and DENVER HOUSER are:

- i. BERNICE AVENELL⁷ HOUSER, b. 13 Apr 1913, RR Beaver, Pike County, Ohio; m. (1) WILLIAM HAMMOND; m. (2) CHARLES LEO WHITE.
- ii. WILLIAM HORATIO HOUSER, b. 09 Oct 1916; m. ESTELLA POWELL, 12 Aug 1944; b. 12 Jun 1914.

Notes for WILLIAM HORATIO HOUSER:

William H. Houser obit: William H. Houser, 71, of 2437 U.S. 23, Piketon, died Monday morning at his home. He had retired in 1982 as a heavy equipment operator for Standard Slag, at Piketon. Born October 9, 1916, in Beaver, he was the son of the late Denver and Ethel Hartley Houser. He was also preceded in death by a sister, Bernice Hammond. On August 12, 1944, he married Estella Pyle, who survives. He is also survived by a daughter, Ruthie Mae Houser of Piketon; and two sisters, Emma Kimmel and Catherine Lemaster, both of London, Ohio. Services will be held 10:30 a.m. Thursday at the Boyer Funeral Home, Waverly, with the Rev. Major Montgomery officiating. Interment will be made in Mound Cemetery, Piketon. Friends may call at the funeral home from 2 to 8 p.m. Wednesday and from 9 a.m. until the time of the service on Thursday.

More About WILLIAM HORATIO HOUSER: Burial: Mound Cem., Piketon, Pike Co., OH

EMMA SIS HOUSER, b. 21 Sep 1918; m. ERALD E. KIMMEL, 10 May 1938, Waverly, Pike Couny, Oh;
 b. 26 Aug 1919, Marion, Indiana.

Notes for ERALD E. KIMMEL: Erald and Emma had no children. iv. ELLA KATHERINE HOUSER, m. VERNON LEMASTER; b. 1920, Kentucky.

38. PLUMA⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 26 Oct 1895, and died 02 Mar 1921 in Beaver Twp. Pike County, OH. She married CLIFFORD SR. RAPP, son of CHRISTIAN RAPP and ELIZABETH WHALEY. He was born 18 Feb 1891 in Liberty Twp. , Jackson County, OH, and died 16 Sep 1965 in Beaver Twp., Pike County, OH.

More About PLUMA HARTLEY: Age: 25y-4m-6days old at the time of death Burial: 04 Mar 1921, Bethel Cemetery, Jackson County, OH Cause of Death: Albuminuria (pregnancy)

More About CLIFFORD SR. RAPP: Burial: Bethel Cemetery, Jackson Co., OH Cause of Death: Cerebral Hemorrage, aterio sclerosis, hypertension Social Security Number: 272-16-5922A

Children of PLUMA HARTLEY and CLIFFORD RAPP are:

- i. DELBERT D.⁷ RAPP, b. 14 Feb 1921.
- ii. MARY JANE RAPP.

39. WILLIAM JENNINGS⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 04 Feb 1898 in Beaver, Pike County, Ohio, and died 28 Jul 1977 in Waverly, Pike County, Ohio. He married STELLA RAPP HARTLEY 30 Jun 1920 in Jackson, Jackson County, Ohio, daughter of CHRISTIAN RAPP and ELIZABETH WHALEY. She was born 12 Nov 1903 in Liberty Twp., Jackson County, Ohio, and died 10 Apr 1991 in Pike County Hospital, Waverly, Ohio.

Notes for WILLIAM JENNINGS HARTLEY: Obit for William Jennings Hartley

Funeral services for William Jennings Hartley, 79 of Rt. 1, Beaver, were held at 1 p.m. Sunday at the Hammerstein-Purdy Funeral Home in Beaver with Rev. Waid Radford officiating. Burial followed in Beaver Union Cemetery. Friends called after 2 p.m. Saturday, and from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. Sunday at the funeral home.

Mr. Hartley, a retired sawmill worker, died at 8:45 a.m. Thursday at the Pike County Hospital.

A native of Pike County, he was born on Feb. 4, 1898, a son of Horatio and Mary E. Wickline Hartley.

Surviving are his wife, Mrs. Stella Rapp Hartley of Beaver; two daughters, Mrs. Marjorie Johnson and Mrs. Charlotte Willis, both of Beaver; two brothers, Isaac Hartley of Dayton, and Walter Hartley of Springfield; one sister, Mrs. Alma Halterman of Parkersburg, W. Va.; 13 grandchildren and 14 greatgrandchildren.

One son, Carl Hartley, preceded him in death in 1964.

More About WILLIAM JENNINGS HARTLEY: Burial: Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, Ohio

Notes for STELLA RAPP HARTLEY:

Stella Rapp Hartley obit: Stella Hartley, 87, of 2905 Dutch Hollow Road, Beaver, died April 10 in Pike Community Hospital, Waverly. She was born November 12, 1903, in Jackson County, to Christopher and Louisa Whaley Rapp. She was preceded in death by her husband, William Hartley in 1977. She is survived by two daughters, Charlotte Willis and Marjorie Johnson, both of Beaver; 13 grandchildren, 15 great-grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by a son, Carl Hartley,

Sr. in 1964 Funeral services were held 2 p.m. Saturday at the Cox Funeral Home, Beaver, with Brother Rex Maynard officiating. Burial was made in Beaver Union Cemetery.

More About STELLA RAPP HARTLEY: Burial: Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, Ohio

Children of WILLIAM HARTLEY and STELLA HARTLEY are:

i. CARL RODNEY SR.⁷ HARTLEY, b. 23 Dec 1921, Beaver, Pike County, OH; d. 08 May 1964, Pike Co. Hospital, Waverly, Pike County, OH; m. ITA KATHLEEN TILLMAN, 09 Nov 1943, Chickasha, Grady County, OK; b. 28 Sep 1923, Norman, Cleveland County, OK.

Notes for CARL RODNEY SR. HARTLEY:

"T-5, Carl R. Hartley, Sr. of Beaver, OH worked in the 32nd Portable Surgical Hospital in India, Burma, and China. On one occasion the 32nd set up its tents and operating equipment just across the river from the front lines. The unhealthy climate affected the medical corpsmen just as it did ordinary soldiers. Carl contacted a severe case of malaria. His health never completely recovered from his months in the jungle", Blaine Beekman

More About CARL RODNEY SR. HARTLEY: Burial: Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, OH Cause of Death: Ammonia intoxication due to liver failure and bleeding, due to cirrhosis Occupation: Clerk, Eastern Local School District, Pike County, Oh Religion: Protestant Social Security Number: 278-18-7913

 CHARLOTTE HARTLEY, b. 20 Mar 1926, Beaver, Pike County, OH; m. (1) JOHN EVERETT SLIM HIXON; b. 21 Jun 1910, Ross County, OH; d. 12 Apr 2002, Waverly, Pike County, OH; m. (2) GEORGE WILLIS.

More About CHARLOTTE HARTLEY: Burial: Cremated

Notes for JOHN EVERETT SLIM HIXON: Obit: Hixon

John Everett Hixon, 91, of Dutch Hollow Road, Beaver, OH died Friday, April 12, 2002 in a Waverly Hospital. He was born June 21, 1919, in Ross County, a son of the late William and Maud (Houser) Hixon. He was a retired truck driver. Survivors include one daughter; Patricia Branscomb; four sons; Joseph William and Randy J. both of Beaver; Gary Lee of St. Petersburg, Fl; and Kenneth Dean Hixon of Virginia Beach, VA. 12 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren; one brother, Ward Hixon of Columbus; and one sister, Mildred Manley of Springfield. He was preceded in death by Michael Eugene Hixon; and one brother; Harry Hixon. Funeral services will be held at the convenience of the family. Arrangements under the direction of the Cox Funeral Home.

More About JOHN EVERETT SLIM HIXON: Burial: 20 Apr 2002, Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike Co., OH Occupation: Truck Driver

iii. MARJORIE E. HARTLEY, b. 08 Feb 1924, Beaver, Pike County, OH; d. 22 Nov 1997, Pleasant Hill Manor, Piketon, Pike Co., OH; m. ELMER ROBERT JOHNSON; b. 1925; d. 1977.

Notes for MARJORIE E. HARTLEY: Marjorie E. Johnson obit: Marjorie E. Johnson, 73, Piketon, formerly of Beaver, died Saturday in the Pleasant Hill Manor, Piketon. She was born February 8, 1924, in Pike County. Arrangements are pending at Cox Funeral Home, Beaver.

More About MARJORIE E. HARTLEY: Burial: Cremated

40. MEARILL EDWARD⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. SR.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 19 Feb 1901, and died 29 Dec 1976 in Elmwood Village, Portsmouth, Scioto County, OH. He married (1) EMILY JANE BUTLER, daughter of CAGER BUTLER and MARY. She was born 10 May 1903 in Ohio, and died 20 Jan 1932. He married (2) CORA BOBST. She died 1970.

Notes for MEARILL EDWARD HARTLEY: Obit for Mearill E. Hartley: 1976

Mearill E. Hartley

Funeral services for Mearill Edward Hartley, 75, of Beaver, were held at 1 p.m., Saturday at the Hammerstein-Purdy Funeral Home in Beaver, with Rev. O. Willis and Rev. Russell Cantrell officiating. Burial followed in Beaver Union Cemetery. Friends called at the funeral home after 1 p.m., Friday.

Mr. Hartley died at 5 p.m., Wednesday, Dec. 29, in Elmwood Village Nursing Home in Portsmouth, where he had been a patient for four months.

A retired lumbermill worker, he was a native of Jackson County, born on Feb. 19, 1901, a son of Rush and Mary Ellen Wickline Hartley.

Married twice, his first wife, Emily Jane Butler died in 1922, and his second wife, the former Cora Rapp Bobst, died in 1970.

Surviving are two sons, Earl Edward Hartley of Rt. 1, Minford, and Owen C. Hartley of Springfield; one daughter, Mrs. Mary Ellen Bevens of Beaver; 16 grandchildren; 15 greatgrandchildren; three brothers, Walter Hartley of Springfield, Isaac Hartley of Dayton, and Will Hartley of Beaver; and one sister, Mrs. Alma Halterman of Parkersburg, W. VA.

Mr. Hartley was a member of the Lynn Hill Bible Christian Church.

More About MEARILL EDWARD HARTLEY: Burial: 01 Jan 1977, Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, OH Occupation: Lumbermill worker

Notes for EMILY JANE BUTLER:

Emily Jane Butler Hartley died at the home of her parents, Cager M. and Mary Wheeler Butler in Beaver, Ohio. The attending doctor was, Dr. Paul Jones. Services were held at the Beaver M. E. Church by Rev. David Williams on 23 Jan 1932 and she was buried at the Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Ohio. This information was taken from Vol. 4, Page 270, Beaver Funeral Home Records.

More About EMILY JANE BUTLER: Age: 28y-8m-10days old at the time of death Cause of Death: Pulmonary tuberculosis

Children of MEARILL HARTLEY and EMILY BUTLER are:

- i. EARL EDWARD⁷ HARTLEY.
- ii. OWEN C. HARTLEY.
- iii. MARY ELLEN HARTLEY.

41. HERSHEL HAROLD⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. SR.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 12 Jun 1904, and died 04 Dec 1934 in Porthmouth Schirrman Hospital, Portsmouth, Scioto County, OH. He married NOLDA KISE.

Notes for HERSHEL HAROLD HARTLEY: Burial information was extracted from Volume four, page 185 of the Beaver Funeral Home Records. There is no grave marker for Hershel.

More About HERSHEL HAROLD HARTLEY: Age: 04 Dec 1934, Hershel Harold Hartley was 30y 5m and 22 days old at the time of his death. Burial: 06 Dec 1934, Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, OH Cause of Death: Aplastic anemia Occupation: Laborer

Children of HERSHEL HARTLEY and NOLDA KISE are:

i. FLOYD EDMOND⁷ HARTLEY, b. 03 Mar 1928; d. 04 Nov 1933.

Notes for FLOYD EDMOND HARTLEY: Floyd Edmond Hartley died at home. He was 5 years 8 months and 1 day old at the time of death. Doctor W. L. McCaleb was the attending physican when Floyd died. He was buried in the Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Ohio and there is no grave marker. His father was born in Ohio and his mother was born in Kentucky. This information was taken from Volume 4, page 131, Beaver Funeral Home Records.

More About FLOYD EDMOND HARTLEY: Age: 04 Nov 1933, Floyd Edmond Hartley was 5y 8m 1day old at the time of his death. Burial: 06 Nov 1933, Beaver Union Cem., Beaver, Pike County, OH Cause of Death: Typhoid and mesenterio tumor

ii. HAROLD HARTLEY, b. 1926; m. MARY UNKNOWN.

Notes for HAROLD HARTLEY: Harold and Mary had one son and two daughters.

iii. RUTH HARTLEY, b. 13 Jul 1925; d. 21 Jul 1971; m. UNKNOWN PLANTZ.

More About RUTH HARTLEY: Age: 46y-0m-8days old at the time of death

iv. HERSHEL HARTLEY.

42. JAMES FRANKLIN⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 18 Feb 1907 in Beaver, Pike County, OH, and died 13 Dec 1972 in Mercy Medical Ctr., Springfield, Clark County, OH. He married (1) CLEO WHITE. He married (2) ESTA MYRL COX FURGESON 18 Oct 1950, daughter of SAMUEL COX and PHOEBE TUTTLE. She was born 07 Sep 1909 in Londonderry, Ross County, Oh.

Notes for JAMES FRANKLIN HARTLEY: Obit:

James Franklin Hartley, 65 of 1321 East Home Road died 9:55 p.m. in Mercy Medical Center following five years of failing health and five months of serious illness.

He was born 18 Feb 1907 in Jackson County, Ohio, son of Horatio and Mary E. Wickline Hartley and resided in Springfield, Ohio the past 45 years. Mr. Hartley was employed as a molder for the J and J Foundry for 15 years. He retired 1967. He was a member of the Gospel Mission Church.

Survivors include his wife, Esta Ferguson, one son, James L. Jr., two stepsons, James O. and Ralph E. Ferguson, all of Springfield, Ohio; one sister; Mrs. Alma Halterman of Parkersburg, W. Va.; four brothers; Isaac Hartley of Chillicothe, Ohio; William and Mearill of Beaver, Ohio and Walter of Springfield, Ohio; 12 grandchildren and numbers of nieces and nephews.

A son, Charles, died in action April 1950, (Korea); two brothers, two sisters and parents are deceased.

Burial at Rose Hill Burial Park in Springfield, Ohio. His first wife Cleo White later married Oscar Green and lived in Jackson, Ohio.

More About JAMES FRANKLIN HARTLEY: Age: 65 years old at the time of death Burial: Rose Hill Burial Park, Springfield, Clark Co., OH Cause of Death: Emphysema

Notes for ESTA MYRL COX FURGESON: Esta was married to Dock Ferguson about 1929.

Children of JAMES HARTLEY and ESTA FURGESON are:

i. JAMES LEO⁷ HARTLEY, b. 15 Dec 1928; m. (1) CAROL CORDELL, 17 Jun 1950; m. (2) SUSAN BAY, 01 Jan 1971.

Notes for JAMES LEO HARTLEY: James Leo Hartley married Carol Cordell 17 Jun 1950 and they were divorced 2 Jun 1970. He then married Susan Bay 1 Jan 1971 and they had three children.

ii. CHARLES WALTER HARTLEY, b. 21 Apr 1951, Korea.

43. WALTER RAYMOND⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. SR.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 20 Sep 1909 in Beaver, Pike County, OH, and died 11 Mar 1978 in Springfield, Clark County, OH. He married NANNIE KISE 25 Jan 1934 in Greenup, Ky, daughter of CHANCE KISE and ELIZABETH TRAVIS. She was born 15 Jun 1910 in Louisa, Lawrence County, Ky.

Notes for WALTER RAYMOND HARTLEY: Obit: Springfield, Ohio 1978

Walter Raymond Hartley, 68, of 62 Larkspur Drive, South Vienna, died at 9:50 a.m. Friday, March 11 in Mercy Medical Center following a brief illness.

Mr. Hartley was employed at White Motors (now Cooper Energy Services). Retired in 1973. He was born 20 Sep 1909 in Beaver, Pike County, Ohio. Mr. Hartley came to Springfield in 1936. He was a member of the Miami Valley Steam Threshers Association.

Survivors include his wife, Nannie Kise; a daughter, Mary E. Blair of South Charleston; two sons, Arthur and Herbert both of Springfield, Ohio; a sister, Alma Halterman of Parkersburg, West Virginia; and a brother, Isaac Hartley of Chillicothe, Ohio and four grandchildren.

Four brothers, two sisters, and parents are deceased. Conroy Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. Friends may call at the Conroy Funeral Home from 3 p.m. - 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. - 9 p.m., Sunday. Services will be held at 11:00 a.m. Monday. Burial will be held in Rose Hill Burial Park, Springfield, Ohio.

Children of WALTER HARTLEY and NANNIE KISE are:

- i. MARY ELIZABETH⁷ HARTLEY, b. 05 Feb 1938, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio; m. JOHN DAVID SR. BLAIR, 15 Jun 1957; b. 29 Dec 1938, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio.
- ii. ARTHUR RAYMOND HARTLEY, b. 04 Mar 1941, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio; m. ANNABELL MCKINLEY, 08 Aug 1963.
- iii. HERBERT WAYNE HARTLEY, b. 28 May 1947, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio; m. KAREN DIFFENDAL, 09 Apr 1967.

44. ALMA ELIZABETH⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 03 Sep 1912. She married ORIS CLINTON SAM HALTERMAN 01 Oct 1931 in Greenup, Ky, son of WILLIAM HALTERMAN and ELIZABETH RAPP. He was born 22 Aug 1909 in Beaver, Pike County, Ohio, and died 11 Aug 1961 in Parkersburg, W. Va..

More About ORIS CLINTON SAM HALTERMAN: Burial: Beaver Union Cemetery, Beaver, Pike County, Ohio Cause of Death: Coronary heart attack

Child of ALMA HARTLEY and ORIS HALTERMAN is: i. WILLIAM CLINTON⁷ HALTERMAN, b. 20 Oct 1932, Beaver, Pike County, Ohio.

45. ISAAC EDMOND⁶ HARTLEY (*HORATIO SEYMOUR* (*RUSH*)⁵, *JOHN M. Sr.*⁴, *JOSEPH*³, *JOHN*², *PHILIP*¹) was born 10 Sep 1915 in Pike Co., OH, and died 30 Apr 1995 in Veteran's Hospital, Chillicothe, Ross Co., OH. He married ANN M. KELLY.

Notes for ISAAC EDMOND HARTLEY:

Isaac E. (Ike) Hartley obit: 79, died April 30, 1995 at 11:25 p.m. in the V.A. Hospital in Chillicothe, Ohio after many years of failing health. Born September 10, 1915 in Pike County, the son of Horatio and Mary Ellen Wickline Hartley. He was a World War II veteran in the infantry. Received a Purple Heart for injury in the Battle of the Bulge. He is survived by his two sons, Edmond and Joseph (Kay): daughters, Judith Ruf all of Springfield, Mary (Larry) Cogan of Tremont City; 10 grandchildren; 10 great-grandchildren; many nieces and nephews, and cousins. He was preceded in death by his parents; wife, Anne M. Kelly Hartley; six brothers; three sisters. Jones-Kenny-Zeckman Funeral Home is handling the arrangements. There will be no service. Burial in Veterans National Cemetery in Dayton.

More About ISAAC EDMOND HARTLEY: Burial: Veterans National Cemetery, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH

More About ANN M. KELLY: Burial: St. Bernard Cemetery, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio

Children of ISAAC HARTLEY and ANN KELLY are:

- i. EDMOND⁷ HARTLEY.
- ii. JUDITH HARTLEY, m. UNKNOWN RUF.
- iii. MARY AGNES HARTLEY, m. UNKNOWN COGAN.
- iv. JOSEPH HARTLEY.

46. CHARLES C.⁶ CHAMBERLAIN (*VIOLA JANE⁵ HARTLEY, JOHN M. Sr.⁴, JOSEPH³, JOHN², PHILIP¹*) was born 30 May 1899 in Pike County, Ohio. He married EVA WOODS. She died 1977.

Notes for CHARLES C. CHAMBERLAIN: All seven of Charles sons lived in Springfield, Ohio.

More About CHARLES C. CHAMBERLAIN: Age: 68 years old at the time of his death

Children of CHARLES CHAMBERLAIN and EVA WOODS are:

i. JOHN⁷ CHAMBERLAIN.

Notes for JOHN CHAMBERLAIN: John lived in Mechanicsburg, Ohio

ii. CHARLES JR. CHAMBERLAIN.

Notes for CHARLES JR. CHAMBERLAIN: Charles lived in South Vienna, Ohio

iii. DELNO C. CHAMBERLAIN, b. 19 Jun 1927; d. 01 Mar 1978, Medical Center Hosp., Springfield, Clark County, Ohio; m. DORTHY UNKNOWN. Notes for DELNO C. CHAMBERLAIN: Delno lived in Springfield, Ohio. Delno and Dallas Chamberlain were twins. Dallas died 1 Jan 1978 and Delno died 1 Mar 1978.

More About DELNO C. CHAMBERLAIN: Age: Delno was 50 years old at the time of his death Burial: New Commers Cemetery, Route 6, Springfield, Clark County, Ohio Military service: U.S. Marine Corps., W W II

iv. DALLAS V. CHAMBERLAIN, b. 19 Jun 1927; d. 01 Jan 1978; m. GARNA.

More About DALLAS V. CHAMBERLAIN: Age: Dallas was 50 years old at the time of his death. Cause of Death: Heart Attack

v. MARVIN CHAMBERLAIN.

Notes for MARVIN CHAMBERLAIN: Marvin lived in Springfield, Ohio

vi. ORIS CHAMBERLAIN.

Notes for ORIS CHAMBERLAIN: Oris lived in Mechanicsburg, Ohio

vii. RONALD CHAMBERLAIN.

Notes for RONALD CHAMBERLAIN: Ronald lived in Cable, Ohio

viii. MAXINE CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN VANCE.

Notes for UNKNOWN VANCE: Maxine lived in Jackson, Ohio

ix. VIRGINIA CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN NEAL.

Notes for UNKNOWN NEAL: Virginia lived in Indore, W. Va.

x. SARAH CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN SANDERS.

Notes for SARAH CHAMBERLAIN: Sarah lived in Springfield, Ohio

xi. ARONIA CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN JENKINS.

Notes for ARONIA CHAMBERLAIN: Aronia lived in Springfield, Ohio and later Georgetown, Indiana

xii. ZONA CHAMBERLAIN, m. UNKNOWN MEFFORD.

Notes for ZONA CHAMBERLAIN: Zona lived at Floyd's Knob, Indiana and later Georgetown, Indiana